/ June . 11l, 19286,
'My dear Professor Gooasgpeds

I have your i@%tarﬁyiih reference to §ne needs
of the Hew Testament Doﬁartment for 1926-27 and shall
place it on file for comsidsration in oohnﬁetion with the
budget proposals which é?u will be asked to prepare next
Qetober« When proparingAthoso. it might be well for you
to refer to this letter.

Vhen we were making out the budget in April,
and were in desperate stralts making thiﬁgs meet, the
President agreed to omit for the present a sum to be re-
served for another appointment in the New Testament Depart-
ment. This was on the understanding thaé this omission
would not prejudice the cuse at & later timo. There vai
£1500 kept in the Hew Testament Department &s & part of the
President's own salary., Whether we can draw upon this for
a halfe-time secretary that you sugrest is perhaps somewhat
uncertain until the Board determines what it will do ian the
matter of salary and arpointment for the next president,
But I do not suprose that just the same arrangements wonld
be made. So it may be possible to sgqueeze out something some-
where. I agree with you entirely that we waste a great deal
of the time of our faculty by not giving them secretarial helps
Very truly yours,

Professor E, J, Goodspeesd,
The University of Chicago.
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Edgar J. Goodspeed
The University of Chicago

June 2, 1925.

My dear Mr., Tufts:

The lamented death of
the President has among other larger
bearings, a relation also to the New
Testament Department with which he was
for a generation identified, and of
which he has always been the chief
figure. While his teaching service to Y
the Department has in recent years
steadily declined in amount, first
through his Library connection, then
through his commission to China, then
through his election to the Presidency,
axd its final termination by his death,
revives the problem of filling out the
personnel of the Department to full
strength. The appointment of Dr. Riddle
to an Instructorship in the Department
two years ago, with that of Dr. Willoughby
a little later, was designed by the
President to fill out the Department to
what he considered full strength. But
the resignation of Dr. Riddle a year ago,
again reduced it. We are hoping to find
a suitable candidate for an Assistant
Prp fessorship in the course of the
coming year, and I write this letter to
urge that this need of the Department
may be kept in mind in planning its
budget allowance for 1926-27.







Edgar J. Goodspeed
The University of Chicago

.

I am aware that the part
of the President's salary charged to
New Testament Department expense, has
been progressively less, but I hope that
this amount may be in a sense reserved
toward the appointment already mentioned,
and that for the coming year it may make
possible the secretarial service in the
new office of the Department in the
Theo logy Building, of which I recently
wrote the President. My suggestion to
him was,6 in brief, that the efficienecy
of the members of the Department would
be very greatly increased, if we could
have a half-time secretary to look after
Departmental correspondence. I ventured
to illustrate this to the President by
my own case. Last Autumn, having no
secretarial assistance, I began by
uriting my own letters, which I found
consumed most of my leisure. I, there-
fore, after a few weeks, secured secre-
tarial help at a2 small personal expense.
As a result, in the past six months I
have produced a group of articles for
magazines and literary weeklys, which
have had an aggregate circulation of
600,000 copies. I do not think I am
alone in this regard, and I am sure that
the research and publication of the
Department, which is producing five books
this present year, will be importantly
furt hered by such a provision.

Slncerely yours,

a4f
Mr. James H. Tufts.
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